Patient Participation Group - Quay Lane Surgery

Meeting Minutes - Thursday 22nd March 2012 - 6.30pm
Apologies:

Judy Carpenter & Mitzy Spink
Steve Bellerby, Penny Turner & Tom Knight did not attend

Attendees:

Rachel Crabtree (RC), Lennie Hicks, Robin Louvel (RL), Maureen Mills (MM), David Watters (DW), Dr James Moore, Margaret Sampson (MS) & Judy Floyd

	No
	Summary
	Inits
	By When

	1
	Minutes of Last Meeting and Progress of Actions Arising

(i)
All members present agreed the minutes from the last meeting were present and 
correct.

(ii)
Dr Moore confirmed Judy Carpenter has all the information regarding Save the 


Children and the unused/wasted drugs.  The Practice feels that it is not 
appropriate for the current time.  Robin Louvel will contact Save the Children 
and advise them we will be looking into this in the future.
(iii)
The skills form has now been reproduced at the request of Mel Parry and sent all 
PPG members list, although not all members have returned the new form.
(iv)
PPG members contact details updated as requested by members

Dr Moore wondered if it was really necessary to publish this list.  


It was decided that a separate list of PPG member (just for other PPG members) 
to be distributed to members only.  Margaret Sampson suggested when new 
forms were devised they should have i.e. version 1 & the date added to them so 
as to identify which was the most up-to-date form.


Robin Louvel mentioned that the skills list was never meant for publication, just 
to be used so see which member would be best suited to which role.  Dr Moore 
commented that if they needed an expert for a particular role they could also ask 
the practice.

(iv)
David Watters had sent a cartoon to Anne Jackson to be added the PPG 
summary. At the last meeting it was suggested that the agreed PPG 
summary should be used in local publications & notice-boards

However Mr Webster has spoken to Port View Surgery & Saltash Health Centre 
and they do not have any Landrake patients on their PPG so it would not be 
appropriate for us to advertise in the Landrake Magazine.  David Watters felt a 
copy should also be sent to the St Germans Parish Council.  Maureen Mills 
thought the list was only a suggested list of publications and notice-boards.


David Watters will take of this.


	RL
JF
DW
	 


	2
	Resignations
There have been a few resignations since the last meeting including Anne Jackson Secretary – the PPG is sad to have lost their secretary.


	
	

	3
	New Secretary

Robin Louvel asked if anyone would volunteer for the position of secretary.  No one came forward from the group so Dr Moore advised the PPG that the surgery would provide a secretary to take the minutes until a new secretary was found.
	
	

	4
	Chairman Job Description

Complete no discussion necessary

	RL
	Complete

	5
	New NHS Structure

Robin Louvel informed the meeting this was not actually going to happen for another twelve months.  It does already exist and is known as “link and not ”Healthwatch”
The secretary of link would like to some to the next meeting and inform the PPG how we can become involved & deliver a presentation.  
	RL
	 

	6
	Members representing PPG

Not appropriate
	
	

	7
	Monitoring projects

No projects currently
	
	

	8
	Patient Survey - Actions
· Add a brief lunchtime phone message to inform patients that the Surgery is closed for lunch and their call is being transferred to the emergency service.  This will be a one off payment maybe coming from the patient fund.  Dr Moore however felt the surgery should pay for this.  Robin Louvel still wonders if the staff’s lunchours could be adjusted to cover the period between 1pm – 2pm.  Dr Moore explained this was not really practical as this time is used for training purposes and staff meetings.  Robin Louvel feels we should try the phone line system for one year and then review in March 2013
· Water cooler machine for patients in the St Germans waiting room in now in situ.  Complete with sign informing everyone it has been provided at the request of the Patient Participation Group from the Patient Fund

· Credit Card payment machine to pay for prescriptions will take place in June 2012
· It is now possible to order prescriptions for multiple patients on the website

· The surgery’s website has been enhanced by adding links to the websites of organisations/facilities in the area promoting good health and diet.  
Maureen Mills has now devised a draft questionnaire which has been sent to all members of the PPG apart from Maurice Webster & Lennie Hicks.  Copies given to them during the meeting (if they have any suggestions regarding the new questionnaire they must phone Maureen Mills)
Dr Moore felt the format of the questionnaire should be of a uniformed nature throughout and that the time of late night surgery should be specified as 6.30pm – 8.30pm to avoid any confusion.  It was also decided that there should be no questions with regards to access.  Robin Louvel felt the fact that there is no disabled access at Downderry should be advertised.  Robin Louvel & Rachel Crabtree felt that this question should be split into St Germans & Downderry and that it should be worded as access to the premises.

David Watters raised the issue of Downderry patients attending specialist services e.g. physiotherapy at St Germans which sometimes becomes a transport issues as no bus service from Downderry to St Germans and not everyone has a car.  Judy Carpenter to look into this.

Dr Moore explained that we already have hearing loops installed at both surgeries and that both buildings have been assessed recently for access/disabled persons.

The overall agreement of the new draft questionnaire was excellent.  Dr Moore raised the point of it being available on line with a parallel question being available regarding the building and access.  Rachel Crabtree felt a pop question inviting patients to complete a questionnaire after ordering medication would be an excellent idea. 
David Watters expressed a wish for a sentence to be added to the questionnaire informing patients that obviously it will not be possible for all problems to be addressed.  Rachel Crabtree agreed and thought it would be unnecessary to push an issue which is not a problem.

Question 20 relating to different conditions – Dr Moore felt this was appropriate.  David Watters would like the answers to be in alphabetical order.

Mr Webster wondered why we were collecting ethnicity data.  Dr Moore explained we have been asked to do so by the PCT.  Rachel Crabtree said the question had to be asked.  

A couple of errors to be correct in the questionnaire and it was decided that a frequent attendance at the surgery should be stated as more than once a month.  Robin Louvel agreed.

Introductory paragraph to be amended to include parents and carers can complete on behalf of the patient.

The questionnaire will be given to more than fifty patients per doctor in order to obtain the best results.  Rachel Crabtree asked if specific days of handing out the questionnaire could be picked i.e. when baby clinic is running to we would attract the younger patients.
The Questionnaire will be given to all patients after their consultation.  Dr Moore commented they are given to everyone and not just the chosen few!

The questionnaire results will then be analysed by spreadsheet.  Margaret Sampson thought a filter spreadsheet would be the best idea.  Robin Louvel felt two people should input the overall data collected into the spreadsheet.

Maureen Mills will amend the questionnaire in time for the next meeting.  

Judy Carpenter or Janet Moss to forward paper copy to Mr Webster & Lennie Hicks.
Please can all members respond ASAP as this is possibly the most important thing the PPG are yet to do.

	JC

JC

MM
JEC

JEC
	 
To be arranged
Complete

June 2012

Complete

Complete

Ongoing

	9
	Representative PPG Members

Mr Webster asked how the PPG were going to attract people to the PPG AGM.  Dr Moore suggested advertising.  Rachel Crabtree agreed but felt this should take place in June before the schools close for the summer break.  Margaret Sampson enquired if we could blanket e-mail everyone, this is probably not possible due to confidentiality.  Notes to be added to the website and pop-up notes after ordering prescriptions on line would be a good idea.
	PPG
	At AGM

	10
	Any Ideas for Improvements

Decorating – Dr Moore informed the group that the carpets at Downderry were a disgrace.  We maybe able to use the money from the Prescribing Incentive Scheme.  Margaret Sampson will contact Judy Carpenter to discuss.

Owing mediation label is now automatically printed from new dispensing system and added to the prescription bag.  No need to stamp the bag.
	RL

JC
	29 Feb 2012

22 Mar 2012

	11
	Fund-raising by PPG
Everyone decided that the PPG will raise funds to purchase two 24 hour blood pressure monitors.  Dr Moore informed everyone how the use of a 24hr BP monitor would benefit the patients.   Rachel Crabtree felt this would be a useful machine due to the ageing population. 
The community will be asked to contribute towards this.  Dr Moore wondered how we could obtain a green token box at Waitrose (green token scheme)  Rachel Crabtree thought we would ask the Eliot Hall as they currently have a box.

David Watters has looked into obtaining private funding from Veridor for the Electric sliding main door into Quay Lane Surgery with electric opening internal door into waiting room.  Judy Carpenter was worried about this as Viridor will not fund NHS buildings, but apparently they do fund Non NHS Buildings.  Corey, Seta & Biffa probably also have similar funds available.  
Dr Moore will ask Judy Carpenter to confirm some prices for the Blood pressure monitors.
David Waters has agreed to be chief fundraiser and would like a simple write up in the Nut tree and the local directory

Mr Webster raised the possibility of purchasing an INR monitor.  Dr Moore explained to the group the actual use of the monitor and benefits of having one.  He also explained that Dabigatran has been approved by NICE so it is available and would be useful in the treatment of unstable patients.

Judy Carpenter will be asked for a price of purchasing one and the calibration and 

maintenance of the machine as well as the testing strips.  

Rachel Crabtree asked how much the practice would save by having such a machine.  Dr Moore explained that the practice would not make a significant saving but the PCT would.  

Fund-raising Ideas
Robin Louvel thought step-marking would be a good way to earn money for the patient fund.  This is a simple task using a canister of paint and a piece of wood to mark the edge of steps with white lines for partially sighted/elderly.  Robin felt this service could be provided with a small contribution being made to the patient fund.  This service would give the PPG an income and a public face.  Rachel Crabtree wondered about public liability insurance but Robin Louvel felt if the customer signed a disclaimer that would be sufficient.  

Action – Robin Louvel will purchase a canister and start this service maybe for one morning a month.  

	PPG
DW

JEC

JEC

RL


	Ongoing
Ongoing

	12
	Patients fund- Currently there is about £5,500 in the Patients’ Fund.

Margaret Sampson has agreed to be Treasurer.  She will arrange to speak to Judy Carpenter regarding bank accounts etc.

Approval of spendature needs to be discussed anything below £100 must be discussed and anything above must be approved by two of the four key members of the PPG.  To be discussed fully at next meeting with Judy Carpenter.

	MS
	

	13
	Obtain Organisation Charts

Staff object to having photographs taken and their surnames being used on such a chart.  It was agreed that maybe we could have a chart with just outlined figures and no names.  This chart should also include physiotherapists, counsellors and any other attached staff.  Dr Moore will speak to Judy Carpenter about this matter & report back at next meeting.
Dr Moore explained the new “hub” – single 111 contact for NHS patients does not exist at the present time.  Dr Moore feels this will not happen for a while yet.
	Dr M

	

	14
	NAPP
We have now joined NAPP this was £50 to register & then £30 annual subscription thereafter.  By joining this group it gives us charitable status.  Maureen Mills is the contact for this.
Maureen did e-mail a model of constitution a while ago.  She will send Margaret Sampson a copy.  There are a few adjustments required to this.  Mr Webster asked if paying £50 to join was worth it all agreed yes it was.

The constitution has not been adopted yet so the new amended version will be ready for the next meeting.  The PPG is to be known at the Quay Lane Surgery Patient Participation Group.  Maureen Mills read a draft of the constitution out at the meeting.  Margaret Sampson felt this should be done at the AGM.  David Watters however felt a couple of PPG members should be in charge of this so Robin Louvel will join Maureen Mills to compile the final draft which will be sent to all members, who must respond ASAP as all members must be in agreement.  

It is too late for any member of the PPG to attend next conference.

Maureen Mills has two folders from NAPP any member of PPG wishing to read them is more than welcome to do so.

	MM/RL
	

	15
	Any Other Business

(i)
Communication with GPs, Opticians & REI
Robin Louvel has identified a potential problem with urgent referrals to the REI.  He is going to investigate this and speak to Judy Carpenter regarding her raising this issue with the commissioning group on his behalf.

(ii)
Attendance Allowance.

Maureen Mills feels GPs should be more pro-active in asking patients if they are claiming attendance allowance as not everyone realises they are entitled to this.  Dr Moore will mention this to the other doctors.

Maureen is more than happy to help patients to complete this long form.  
	
	

	16
	Date of Next Meeting        3rd  May, 6:30pm at Quay Lane Surgery.
	
	


